
 

 

MEMORANDUM 
 
DATE: September 9, 2019 
 
TO: Dan Duchniak 
 
FROM: Kelly Zylstra 
 
RE: Abandonment of Newhall Well No. 4  
 
Well No. 4, also known as Newhall Well, has been in a state of temporary abandonment since December 
8, 1997.  Approval was received from the WDNR to permanently abandon the well this year.  At 11am on 
September 6h, 2019, three bids were received for the abandonment.   
 
 

Bidder Bid Total 
Water Well Solutions Service Group, Inc 

$29,246  Oconomowoc, WI 
CTW Corporation 

$36,435  Lannon, WI 
Municipal Well & Pump 

$44,414  Waupun, WI 
 
Funds will be taken from Expense Account #6145, which contains $65,000 for this project. 
 
As you may recall from last year, per Attorney Running, this does not require Board of Public Works 
approval, but will need to go to the Common Council for final approval at their October 1st meeting. 
 
Recommended Motion:  Move to approve the unit price bid in the amount of $29,246 to Water Well Solutions 
for the abandonment of Newhall Well No. 4.   
 


	TO: Dan Duchniak

